IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

November 9, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Anna Curtolo, Keith Fisher, Christine Francies, Malissa Fritz, Mike Fruchey, Billy Gernon, Rita Girardot, Jenny Green, Shannon Green, Mike Harper, Kent Hormann, Christine Kuznar, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmaier, Dennis Smith, Kirsta Solberg, Terry Stefankiewicz
Absent:  Dane Bere, Shari Casaburo, Rebecca Coburn, Dane Fife, Dan Fox, Steve Florio, Mahogany Green, Takeru Hatachi, Tim Heffron, Kelley Hartley Hutton, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnston, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Knerr, Jeff Marsh, Chad Newhard, Judy Tillapaugh, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian,  Rich Riles, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko

SAS Team  Leslie Clark is working on electronic access to student-athlete grades.  Eventually professors will pull grades from Banner and coaches will have the ability to access the grades from the Athletics website.
Chris Kuznar reported that during the holiday downtime there will be career counselors available to perform mock interviews with student-athletes.  The interviews will be tailored to each athlete’s career goals.   Chris asked that coaches encourage the athletes to participate.
S.A.L.T.  Chris said that S.A.L.T. has been very active this Fall.  Leslie and Abbie Renaker have organized community service activities for the athletes and these activities have been very successful for the athletes and for the community children involved.
The student-athletes have been very active in the Mastodon Cup competition.

There is a form necessary for professors if students will be traveling outside their usual team season.  Chris stresses the importance of meeting the faculty requirements and asked coaches to remind their athletes to use the form.
Elliott Blumenthal stressed the importance of student-athletes informing their professors when there is a schedule change.  The students are expected to communicate with faculty on their own behalf.

Financial  Mark asked that coaches please continue to meet with Tim monthly to look at budgets.

Homecoming  Ron Clark has organized many activities for Homecoming week.  Coaches are asked to encourage their athletes to join the festivities in Kettler Hall on November 13-16.  There will be many give-aways and prizes.  There will also be free Memorial Coliseum parking passes for students.
The bonfire will be held the evening of  November 16 and Athletic Department employees are encouraged to attend.

Kent Hormann reported that there will be several radio stations on campus for Homecoming week with live remotes, gifts, and food.

Staff and Student Athlete Seating at the Coliseum Games  Questions about seating should be directed to Malissa Fritz.  
Mid-Con Retreat  Mark and Kelly Hartley Hutton attended the retreat in October.  Mark said the atmosphere was very welcoming toward the new members.  

The three new schools met to look over policies.  Copies of the policies will be distributed to the coaches during finals week.

Lea Ann Gebhard is on the committee to create a new name for the Mid-Con.  Mark suggests athletics personnel give suggestions for the name to Lea Ann.

Office Christmas Party  Bev Saalfrank, Ron Clark, and Kelley Hartley Hutton are working on details for this year’s party.
Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Mossing
